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To: "Moline, Ben" <ben.moline@molsoncoors.com>, Danny Kipp <Danny.Kipp@molsoncoors.com>

Danny/Ben - 

At this point, I have one basic question on your 2019 ARR.  Please see attached letter.

Thanks,
Rob

Rob Zuber, P.E.
Environmental Protection Specialist II
Coal Regulatory Program

P 303.866.3567, extension 8113  |  F 303.832.8106
1313 Sherman Street, Room 215, Denver, CO  80203
rob.zuber@state.co.us  |  http://mining.state.co.us
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June 18, 2020 

 

 

Ben Moline, P.E., Senior Manager 

Water Resources, Environmental Compliance & Renewable Policy 

Molson Coors Brewing Company 

1801 California Street 

Suite 4600 

Denver, CO  80202 

 

Re: Keenesburg Mine (Permit No. C-1981-028), initial review of 2019 ARR  

   

Dear Mr. Moline: 

 

I have started reviewing the 2019 ARR, and I have one primary question at this time.  Once this question is 

answered, I think the rest of my review will go smoothly.   

 

What is included in your value for total acres disturbed?  (This is 442.88 acres in your ARR form.)  It would 

be helpful to provide a map, or even multiple maps, if appropriate.  You can refer me to a map (or maps) 

from the PAP or past ARRs.   

 

The total acres disturbed should include all of the historical disturbance, including areas that have been Phase 

III released.  It should also include all long-term facilities that have historically been in the permit boundary, 

such as the entrance road.  Per archived versions of Appendix A-1, the entire road (nearly all the way to I76) 

was in the permit boundary in the past.   

 

If you have any questions or comments, please do not hesitate to contact me at Rob.Zuber@state.co.us or 

720.601.2276.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 
Robert D. Zuber, P.E. 

Environmental Protection Specialist II 
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